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20-05-2022 Both parties are represented.

With the following order, I intend to dispose
of the Misc(J) case.

Vide petition no. 3175/2021, based on which
the instant Misc(J) Case has been registered,
the petitioner has filed an application under
section 151 of CPC seeking leave of the Court
for accepting the counter claim filed by the
defendant no. 1 under Order VIII Rule 6A of
the Code of Civil Procedure. 

Petitioner's  case  in  succinct  is  that  the
petitioner  who  is  defendant  no.  1  Smt.
Labanya Das in the corresponding Title Suit
No.  81/2017  has  prayed  for  leave  of  the
Court  to  file  counter  claim  for  recovery  of
schedule B as the same was illegally occupied
by  defendant  no.  4,  5  and  6  in  the
corresponding Title Suit. Hence, the prayer of
the petitioner i.e. defendant no. 1 in T.S No.
81/2017 to file a counter claim for recovery
of suit land in schedule B.

Heard. Perused.
Contd...
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Opposite parties have filed written objection
vide which they have contended that the said
petition is  liable  to dismiss  and is  a  bid to
delay  the  proceedings in  the  corresponding
Title  Suit.  Further,  written  objection
submitted  by  opposite  parties  no.  4  to  6
contends that counter claim under Order VIII
Rule 6A CPC is maintainable only against the
claim  of  the  plaintiff  and  not  defendants
interse.  The  said  written  statement  further
contends  that  the  opposite  parties  i.e.  the
plaintiffs in the corresponding Title Suit have
not  claimed  any  right,  title,  interest  and
possession in suit land mentioned in schedule
B  coupled  with  the  contentions  that  the
prayer for counter claim has been filed at the
belated stage after filing of plaintiffs evidence
on affidavit.

Upon hearing both parties and perusal of the
case record it is seen that the plaintiffs have
waived  their  claim with  respect  to  the  suit
land  in  schedule  A  and  B  in  favour  of
defendants no. 4 to 6 and not in favour of
defendant  no.  1.  However,  the  prayer  for
counter claim of the petitioner cannot be said
to be defendants interse as the prayer of the
petitioner i.e. defendant no. 1 in T.S case no.
81/2017 for recovery of suit land in schedule
B  is  against  the  plaintiffs  along  with
defendant  nos.  4,  5  and  6  (T.S  case  no.
81/2017) as the corresponding Title Suit is a
suit  for  partition  in  suit  land  mentioned  in
schedule  C  in  the  plaint  of  T.S  case  no.
81/2017. It is interesting to note that the suit
land in schedule A and B as per the plaint in
T.S  case  no.  81/2017  is  part  of  the  land
allegedly  owned  by  the  plaintiff's  and  the
defendant's in T.S case no. 81/2017. Hence,
considering  the  surrounding  facts  and Contd...
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circumstances,  Court  is  of  the  considered
opinion  that  rejection  of  the  prayer  for
counter  claim  would  lead  to  multiplicity  of
litigation  with  respect  to  the  same  subject
matter between the same parties.

As  per  Order  VIII  Rule  6A  of  CPC
counter  claim  by  defendant  - 1)  A
defendant  in a suit  may,  in addition to his
right of pleading a set-off under rule 6, set
up, by way of counter-claim against the claim
of the plaintiff, any right or claim in respect
of  a  cause  of  action  according  to  the
defendant against the plaintiff either before
or after the filing of the suit but before the
defendant against the plaintiff either before
or after the filing of the suit but before the
defendant  has  delivered  his  defence  or
before  the  time  limited  for  delivering  his
defence has expired, whether such counter-
claim is in the nature of a claim for damages
or not:

Provided  that  such  counter-claim  shall  not
exceed the pecuniary limits of the jurisdiction
of the Court.

2)  Such counter claim shall  have the same
effect  as  a  cross-suit  so  as  to  enable  the
Court to pronounce a final judgment in the
same suit, both on the original claim and on
the counter-claim.

3)  The plaintiff  shall  be at  liberty  to  file  a
written statement in answer to the counter-
claim of the defendant within such period as
may be fixed by the Court.

4)  The counter-claim shall  be  treated as  a
plaint and governed by the rules applicable Contd...
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to plaints.

In  light  of  the  above  provision  of  law  and
ratio decidendi of Hon'ble Gauhati High Court
in Sunil Chandra Paul and Ors -Vs- Abdul Bari
@ Helal and Ors 2007 (3) GLT 234 wherein it
was stated as follows :

“Rule 6a, Order VIII makes it clear that the
right or claim in respect of an action might
have accrued to the defendant either before
institution of the suit by the plaintiff or after
institution thereof. There are two limitations
to  the  filing  of  a  counter-claim,  namely,  i)
that the counter-claim must be filed before
the  defendant  adduces  his  evidence  or
before  the  time  fixed  for  adducing  his
evidence expires and ii) that the value of the
counter-claim shall not exceed the pecuniary
limits of the jurisdiction of the Court, which is
in  seisin  of  the  suit,  wherein  the  counter-
claim  is  made”;  court  is  of  the  considered
opinion that since prayer for counter claim in
the  corresponding  Title  Suit  has  been  filed
before the stage of defendants' evidence on
affidavit;  hence, for fair  adjudication of  the
subject matter in corresponding Title Suit and
in order to prevent multiplicity of proceedings
and in the interest  of justice and equity to
allow the  prayer  of  the  petitioner  for  filing
counter claim.

The  prayer  of  the  petitioner  is  hereby
allowed. 

The Misc(J) case is hereby disposed of. 
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